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The regular meeting of the Colby Common Council was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Mayor James Schmidt.  On roll call: Solberg, O’Brien, Kolden, Hesgard, Oestreich, Hederer and Kaiser. Todd Schmidt was absent. Also present were Clerk Gurtner, DPW Harland Higley Jr, Engineer Mike Voss and citizens.

Agenda was posted by the clerk. The agenda will stand as the order of the meeting.

Minutes of the March 5th council meeting were pre-read and reviewed.  
Motion was made by Solberg, seconded by Hederer to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion carried with a voice vote.

Pay Request #4 to August Winters & Sons: This bill is included in the motion for payment of the bills. 

Financial Statement and Bills were discussed.  Motion was made by Hederer, seconded by O’Brien to approve the bills. The amounts approved are as follows: General Fund $88,206.08; Water Department $-6,051.98; Sewer Department $25,491.46; Net payroll $22,774.47. Motion carried with a voice vote. 

Comments from the Public: Mayor Schmidt read a proclamation recognizing the Buddy Poppy Drive. Motion was made by Oestreich, seconded by Hesgard to approve the Buddy Poppy Proclamation. Motion carried with a voice vote.

Mike Kreciak came before the council and gave a statement regarding his neighbor’s dogs running at large on four separate instances since the last meeting.

Paige Smith told the council that she has three dogs and would like to ask the city to revise the city ordinance to allow for her three dogs. She stated that other municipalities in the area allow for three dogs and would like us to consider the same.

Colby-Abbotsford Police Commission met on March 11th.   

The commission approved minutes and expenditures.

Allocation of Funds for Sick Time Payout: Chief Bauer reported there was an unfunded amount of $23,927 in accumulated sick time. He recommended transferring $6,000 from the Metal Plate Fund and $4,000 from the current Fund Balance to the Sick Time Payout Accumulated Fund to reduce the unfunded liability amount. The commission approved transferring $6,000 from the Metal Plate Fund and $4,000 from the current Fund Balance to the Sick Time Payout Accumulated Fund. Motion was made by Hesgard, seconded by Kolden to approve this transfer. Motion carried with a voice vote. 
Allocation of Funds for School Resource Officer (SRO): Chief Bauer reiterated about the positive feedback he is getting from both the Abbotsford and Colby School districts regarding the job performance of SRO Patrick Leichtnam. Bauer said the SRO is making a big difference in both schools, and the CAPD is also enjoying benefits of having this position in place. Bauer recommended transferring $50,000 from the current Fund Balance to be designated for SRO Wages for the next two years. Kramer questioned the transfer, suggesting it should be undesignated or called something else. Kramer said questions might be raised, as it may seem like the CAPD has an abundance of money. President Schmidt agreed with Bauer, stating it was an appropriate use of the funds, while drawing down the Fund Balance to a still-comfortable level to benefit the taxpayers.The commission approved transferring $50,000 from the current Fund Balance to be designated for SRO wages for the next two years. Motion was made by Hederer, seconded by Oestreich to approve this transfer. Motion carried with a voice vote.   

Chief’s Report: Chief Bauer said there were seven K-9 deployments in February with six arrests, including marijuana, methamphetamine and fontanel violations. He said the fentanyl arrest was a personal drug deal between a Marshfield distributor and an Abbotsford customer. He commended the CAPD officers for doing good drug work. He noted there were a total of 816 officer and office work activities for the month of February, with traffic numbers being down due to the bouts of inclement weather. He said a radiator was replaced in one squad with new sets of tires installed on two squads. Bauer said he would continue to attend city meetings as appropriate, citing the recent example of closing a street in Abbotsford. The commission approved the Chief's Report. Motion carried with a voice vote.   

Meeting Date for April:  President Schmidt set the next CAPC meeting for Monday, April 8, 2019, at 7 p.m. at the CAPD. He said the May CAPC meeting would also be scheduled at 7 p.m., with consideration of reverting back to the 6:30 p.m. meeting time in the future by consensus of the newly-seated CAPC members at the May meeting.

The commission met in closed session and for Chief Bauer wage negotiations.  They approved a $1.64 per hour raise, increasing his pay to $33.65 per hour for the next two years. Motion was made by Kolden, seconded by O’Brien to approve a wage increase of $1.64 per hour for Chief Jason Bauer, increasing his hourly rate to $33.65 for the next two years, with wage negotiations to be held again in March of 2021, with the hourly rate to be adjusted at the first pay period following approval by the respective city councils. Motion carried with a voice vote.   

[bookmark: _Hlk272676]Central Fire & EMS District met on March 21st.  
 
Nancy O’Brien reviewed the activities of the Central Fire & EMS District with the board.

Mayor Schmidt: Mayor Schmidt reported on the meeting of United Communities of Clark County. 

Clerk Gurtner: Clerk Gurtner had the 2018 audit report for council members.

DPW Higley: The following building permits were issued:  Richard O’Brien, 408 N 3rd Street, replace shower; Adam Mielke, 209 N 3rd Street, new kitchen cabinets/drywall/flooring; Casey and Jake Smith, 223 S 3rd Street, cabinets/drywall/windows.

DPW Higley reported on the precipitation and flows for March 2019 at the STP.  He also reported on the pumpage of water for March 2019. 

We are bidding crack sealing, roofing on S 6th Street and the Boy scout shelter. The city has also advertised for part time summer hire. Street sweeping should be done in the next couple weeks. The city will be mailing out letters to landowners with bad culverts in the city. We are also working on some unsightly properties. Our test results for the uranium levels at Well #14 have come back good and we will get the well back online.

Operator’s Licenses: The following applications were received: Jessica Hopperdietzel, 212 S 1st St, Abbotsford; Doddie Shaner, 306 E Clark St, Spencer; Jodie Neitzel, 107 S 6th St, Colby; Monica Groth, 204990 State Hwy 97, Marshfield. Motion was made by Kolden, seconded by O’Brien to approve. Motion carried with a voice vote. 

Picnic License for Colby Lions Club 4/24 Smelt Feed: Motion was made by O’Brien , seconded by Solberg to approve a picnic license for Colby Lions Club on April 24, 2019 for the Smelt Feed at the Colby Lion’s Shelter. Motion carried with a voice vote.

Committee meetings for April:  Re-organization Meeting will meet on April 16, 2019 at 6:30 P.M. Colby-Abbotsford Police Commission will meet on April 8, 2019 at 7:00 P.M. at the Police Department. Central Fire & EMS District will meet on April 18, 2019 at 7:00 P.M. at Station 3. Clark County Career Fair is May 8, 2019. City Planning Committee will meet on April 15, 2019 at 6:30 P.M. Public Works Committee will meet on April 30, 2019 at 6:00 P.M. Parks/Rec/Recycling Committee will on April 30, 2019 immediately following Public Works. Personnel/Labor Relations will meet on May 6, 2019 at 6:30 P.M.

Adjourn:  Motion was made by O’Brien, seconded by Hederer to adjourn at 7:26 P.M. Motion carried with a voice vote.

Approved _____________________
                James W Schmidt, Mayor 

Attest _________________________
                 Connie Gurtner, Clerk
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